Photonics Dept
National Sun Yat-Sen University
Taiwan ROC

Dear Editor,
Thank you very much for sending us the reviewer’s comments. Our acknowledgements also are sent to the reviewer for his/her valuable advices. Initially, we tended to show the possibility of using PDMS for VAN. Reviewer is absolutely right, and we need to make sure the LC is realigned uniformly. 
Following reviewer’s suggestions, we have made some discussions towards the pretilt angle which was produced to regulate the reorientation of the VALC molecules on PDMS alignment layer. Owing to the limitation of the page, the technique used to generate the pretilt angle is not described in the communication, however, a recent patent is cited as a reference for people who want to learn further details how to produce protuberant on the substrate to create pretilt angle. The discussions newly added have been highlighted.
Hope the discussion is enough. However, please do let us know if the it is insufficient. 
Thank you again for your kindly helps.

With best regards.

Sincerely,

Wenjun Zheng
